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Pine Barons Chorus Activities, 2019 
Part 1 
 
The Pine Barons have not conducted in-person activities since March, 2020, due to Covid-19 
restrictions.  Illustrations are therefore mainly of our 2019 activities.  Related documents are: 
 

2019_Spring_show_program.pdf annual show program booklet excerpt 
2019_WABC_Memorial_Day.pdf Woodland Avenue Presbyterian Church 

Memorial Day program 
2019_Holiday_show_program.pdf Holiday show program booklet excerpt 
2019_PearlHarborDay_program.pdf Woodland Avenue Presbyterian Church 

Pearl Harbor Day program 
 
In addition to the activities listed here, we performed five community singouts in 2019 for 
which no photos exist. 
 
For three days around Valentines Day we sent out quartets to give Singing Valentines.  One 
such quartet with a recipient is pictured below. 
 

 
 
The group's annual show on April 13, 2019 was titled Pine Barons - New and Improved.  It 
featured an eccentric scientist whose miracle elixir makes the Barons young again - and turns 
their hair green.  Below are a handbill advertising the show, followed by a picture taken 
between acts. 
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In May we joined in an inter-chapter songfest in Philadelphia hosted by the Rittenhouse Sound 
chapter.  The announcement follows. 
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This was followed by two Memorial Day ceremonies at which the Pine Barons sang patriotic 
songs.  The first was at the Woodland Avenue Presbyterian Church in Camden; this event 
included dedication of the Dempsey Butler Cemetery in Camden, where Civil War dead are 
buried (below). 

 
 
The second was the Cherry Hill Township ceremony at Town Hall for which the program and a 
picture follow: 
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The Pine Barons competed with other choruses at Division level in May, then ascended to 
District level in October.  At Division we finished fourth out of 12 competing choruses, 
becoming Plateau AAA champions, as shown on the following score sheet.   
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At District we finished fourth out of 20, winning the honor of "Most Improved Chorus" with a 
score of 75.4, our highest in decades, as shown on the following score sheet. 
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In June the group held its annual Intra-Chapter Quartet Competition.  Every member was 
assigned to one or two quartets, which competed for judges.  It is good practice with quartet 
singing, as well as a lot of fun.  The front cover of the event program book follows. 
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In preparation for the annual Holiday show and as a recruiting effort, the Pine Barons 
conducted a program called "Ready-Set-Sing!", in which we gave six free group singing lessons 
by a professional music teacher to interested nonmembers (see handbill below).  Participants 
and others were in invited to join the Holiday Chorus of guest singers performing six songs on 
the Holiday show, including Händel's Hallelujah Chorus.   
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The Holiday Show itself featured chorus members playing the Grinch, Rudolph, and Scrooge 
(below). 
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We sang patriotic songs at a Pearl Harbor Day commemoration at Woodland Avenue 
Presbyterian Church in Camden in December, 2019. 

 
 
Our final activity of 2019 was caroling in Haddonfield on Friday evenings Nov. 29 - Dec. 20 as 
part of Candlelight Shopping.  Shown below: John Celani directing the chorus on the street. 
 

 
 
 


